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Itôs the last month of the year 

and our major contest is just 

around the corner. It is hard to 

believe that we have moved 

through another year. We can 

begin to talk about what new 

things we can accomplish in the coming year. 

 

I hope you all had a very happy Thanksgiving last 

week and took some time from the hustle and bustle 

and enjoyed family and food during our truly unique 

American holiday. 

 

If you missed our November meeting, you missed a 

good one. I always love technology and keeping up 

with the latest in broadband delivery was a great 

topic brought by Phil, WA3NUF.  

 

Some of us need to keep our CW skills sharp, so the 

CQ WorldWide CW contest was a great time to 

practice and work some new countries. The lower 

bands were particularly good and it is sad to see 10 

meters fade away from what we enjoyed for the last 

few years with the sunspot cycle moving along as it 

does. I am aware of a handful of members who took 

advantage of the weekend activity as a tool to 

prepare for the January VHF Contest not far ahead 

of us. It is very difficult to make 'weak signal' 

contacts without using CW, we all need to use the 

narrowest mode possible to make more contacts. A 

key really should be attached to every IF rig. 

 

That same post-thanksgiving weekend was host to 

the last leg of the EME contest and quite a number 

in our club participated . I can't wait to have my 

2m EME array in operation, but I see that there will 

be some difficult choices when it comes to 

weekends when there is both an HF and an EME 

contest. 

 

Some Packrats are working on construction projects 

and putting major work into their stations. The work 

that goes into your station is nothing short of a 

massive effort. Working on three amplifiers 

illustrates that to me, with all of the metal work, 

wiring, RF testing and preparation that goes into 

every piece of equipment. Proud is an inadequate 

word to describe how I feel to be a part of this group 

with such a legacy of hard work, design, innovation 

and engineering that has gone on for well over 50 

years. Keep up the tradition and keep building fine 

systems that utilize all of the spectrum made 

available to us as licensed amateur radio operators. 

 

The January VHF Contest is will soon be upon us 

and thanks go to K3EGE and W2SJ for leading the 

preparation efforts. We have the club broken into 

teams so as to keep in touch with all contest 

participants. Sometime this month you should hear 

from your team captain. 

 

So how will you use the new assistance permission 

rule? Remember that you can now contact others 

using outside means to line up or schedule a contact. 

There will no longer be an excuse for not working 

all members who are on the air. We will dig further 

into this during our January meeting. 

 

The best way to effectively use assistance is to have 

your logger attached, via the internet, to the DX 
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Cluster. This integrates spots 

into your operating environment. 

It is powerful to know who is on 

and where they are pointed. A 

spot is generated when you or 

others find someone calling CQ 

or working on a given 

frequency; the spot is best when 

it is automatically generated by 

your logger, but can also be 

generated manually. If you 

choose to use a manual page for 

spotting, we have found the 

ON4KST to be very popular and 

it displays spots on it's display. 

I strongly suggest you consider using the free N1MM+ 

logging software. 

 

This months meeting talk will be a unique and special one. 

I will announce the title soon, but you need to be there on 

December 17 for the talk and our Holiday meeting. Come 

join us for the social time before the meeting; doors open at 

6 PM, and if you have a special dish, bring it along. 

 

Don't forget to plan for the Super Conference in April. 

Hotel registration is ongoing and the event registration will 

be online soon. 

 

Lets talk on lots of bands, 

Phil, K3TUF 
 

As this was going to print we received notice of the tragedy 

that occurred so close to our fellow microwave enthusiasts 

in San Bernardino (SBMS). We will keep them in our hearts 

and prayers. 
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OFFICERS 2014-2015 
PRESIDENT   K3TUF, Phil Theis    phil@k3tuf.com 
VICE PRES:   WA2OMY, Gary Hitchner    talgarth@comcast.net 
CORR. SEC:  WA3EHD Jim Antonacci     jjantonacci@verizon.net  
SEC: KA3WXV George Altemus   ka3wxv@yahoo.com 
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DIRECTORS:   
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Honorary Director W3GAD Doc Whitticar    w3gad@arrl.net 
 
COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 
January Contest     Bill K3EGE billk3ege@gmail.com 
June Contest:      Al N3ITT alitt@epix.net 
     Phil K3TUF phil@k3tuf.com 
VHF Conference:       Rick K1DS rick1ds@hotmail.com 
   CoChairs  
   George  ka3wxv@yahoo.com 
   Michael  kb1jey@arrl.net      
  
Awards Chairman              Joe WA3SRU wa3sru@verizon.net 
Quartermaster:                         Bert K3IUV bsoltoff@comcast.net 
Membership Chairmen:  Rick K1DS rick1ds@hotmail.com 
    Griff NE3I signalnaut@aol.com 
   Jim WA3EHD jjantonacci@verizon.net 
 
PACKRAT BEACONS - W3CCX/B 
FM29jw  Philadelphia, PA   
50.080 144.284  222.064  432.286  903.072  1296.245 MHz 
2304.043  3456.207 5763.196 10,368.062 MHz (as of 1/08) 
 
MONDAY / TUESDAY NIGHT NETS 
VHF/UHF Monday:  
TIME         FREQUENCY         NET CONTROL 
 7:30 PM       50.145   MHz          N3RG FM29ki, WA3QPX FM29di 
 8:00 PM     144.150   MHz          N3ITT FN20kl 
 8:30 PM     222.125   MHz          KB1JEY FN20je 
 8:30 PM     224.58R  MHz          W3GXB FN20jm 
 9:00 PM     432.110   MHz          WB2RVX FM29mt 
Microwave Tuesday:  
7:30ð8:30PM  Coordinate QSOôs on 144.260  with net controllers, 
for all Microwave bands youôd like to work. Also setup Qôs at 
w4dex.com/uhfqso  
Visit the Mt Airy VHF Radio Club at: www.packratvhf.com or 
www.w3ccx.com  
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NOVEMBER MEETING PICTURES 
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Welcome  our newest Packrat , Guy Gibbs WA3JZN 
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A Fruitful Dumpster Dive 
 
We were at the base of the old WFLN tower in Roxborough, where Jeff WN3A invited us to pick through 
anything in the dumpster or some nearby items that were being cleared out of the warehouse. Most of the 
available boat anchors were old pager systems, and many had already been stripped, had cables cut or 
were just inappropriate for club member use. Ed WA3DRC , Drex W3ICC, and I met with Jeff to see what 
we might salvage. We did manage to take a 
few hundred pounds of "stuff" in the hopes 
that when we open it up, there might be useful 
material inside. There were several racks, but 
most were too big for my use, even the shorter 
ones. We decided to pass on them. We did get 
a nice dish for 24GHz with its electronics, but 
that will need special attention to convert it for 
any amateur use. There was also a new-in-the
-box 18" offset dish which can be put to use for 
10GHz. Several old small iron power supplies 

were passed up, since the switchers are 
cheaper and lighter. What may be most 
useful are the diplexers in the 900MHz 
pager radios. They appear to be 
tuneable, but they are currently set for 
928 and 952MHz. Hopefully they can be 
retuned as receive filters for 902-
903MHz. The 1-1/4" hardline pieces 
were large and heavy, and we decided 
that it was best to leave them for the 
scrap yard. It was a peek at radio 
obsolescence, with a few , hopefully 
useful, items retrieved. Drex is delivering 
some to Gary WA2OMY, to see what 
might be brought back to life and useful 
amateur service.   
 
73, Rick, K1DS 

Packrats at Work 


